The Village Voice PO Box 10 Cremona AB TOM ORO Phone: 403-637-3762

Fax: 403-637-2101

E-mail: inquiry@cremona.ca

VILLAGE OF CREMONA NEWSLETTER

APRIL 2018 Issue No. 4 Volume 5

Council Meeting Highlights — March 20, 2018

Bylaw 480-18 Public Notification

Pursuant to the section 606 of the Municipal Government Act, a council must give notice of certain bylaws, resolutions, meetings, public hearings or other things by advertising in a newspaper or other publication circulating in the area, mailing or delivering a notice to every residence in the affected area or by another method provided for in a bylaw. Council approved this bylaw with all three readings.

On-Call/Standby Procedure & Pay #1707-02

On Call Procedure and Pay Policy #1707-01 is being brought to Council for their review and updating. Council made some revisions relating to the pay structure.

2018 Citizen Satisfaction Survey

In April of 2017 the Village had a Citizen Satisfaction Survey related to recreation, municipal services and other items pertinent to the Village. Administration asked Council if they wish to do the survey again and if there were any questions they would like to add.

Council agreed to do the survey with questions added relating to the Community Calendar.

2018 Operating Budget

Council reviewed a DRAFT budget in December 2017 and January 2018. It was brought to Council for approval in principle as the final budget cannot be completed until the Alberta School Foundation Fund is provided by the Province. A public budget meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 10, 2018 at 6:00 p.m.

Village of Cremona 2018 Spring Clean Up!

Waste Containers will be dropped off at the Cremona Recycling Centre for Friday, May 11 and will remain there until Monday, May 21. Residents are encouraged to use this opportunity to clean up their homes, yards, etc. No Appliances or

Toxic Waste Allowed

remona

2018 Budget Meeting

The Village of Cremona Council is having a presentation of the 2018 Budget on April 10, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in Council Chambers. 106 - 1st Avenue East.

Members of the Public are invited to attend and will have the opportunity to ask questions.

For more information please contact Luana Smith at 403.637.3762 or email: cao@cremona.ca

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING

The next Regular Council Meeting for the Village of Cremona Council will take place at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, April 17, **2018** at Council Chambers located at 106 1st Avenue East. Please join Council for a half hour coffee time from 6:30 to 7:00 p.m. will be held prior to the meeting.



Pharmacy Services in Cremona

Carstairs Family Pharmasave will be working with Dr. Leroux's medical clinic to provide pharmacy services to Cremona.

Prescription deliveries will happen after his clinics on Fridays to the Village Office between 1:00-1:30 p.m.

Times may change depending on how busy the clinics become.

CREMONA MEDICAL CLINIC OPEN

Dr. J. Le Roux will be providing medical doctor services to Cremona .

Clinics will be open on an as needed basis at this time.

To book an appointment please call 403-560-1606.



Are you interested in volunteering with seniors? Bethany Didsbury is currently recruiting for compassionate volunteers to support a variety of programs within our building. If you would like any further information on how you can become involved, please contact Cora Schneberger, Coordinator Volunteer Services at 403.335.4775 or by emailing Cora.Schneberger@bethanyseniors.com

STUDENT JOB POSTING!!

Cremona FCSS is looking for Students to run Summer Fun 2018

Summer Coordinator position:

Salary: \$17 per hour

Past experience planning Summer Fun is an asset,

Approximately 14 hours per week.

Summer Assistants positions:

Salary: Minimum wage

Duties: assisting the coordinator in programing.

Approximately 8 hours per week

The Summer Fun positions will involve working with children from 6 to 12 years of age, planning craft projects, outdoor activities, and providing care.

Please apply by dropping off resume and cover letter to the Cremona FCSS office or the Cremona Village office. Resumes must be received by May 17, 2018

If you have any question please call Jen at (403) 510-4521.

MEET WITH YOUR MP, Earl Dreeshen

"Staff from MP Earl Dreeshen's office will be in Cremona on April 25th from 10-12 for mobile office hours open to the public at the FCSS building. If you have any issues with any federal departments, or just want to introduce yourself, please feel free to stop in.

For any question please call 1-866-211-0959 or email earl.dreeshen.c1@parl.gc.ca